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NGOB ASSOCIATION RENEWED FOR COMBINED 

FEDERAL CAMPAIGN (WASHINGTON DC AREA) 

The NGOB Association has received word that we will again be 

participants in the National Capital CFC program. 

Our CFC number is 7679. 

Note: Because of past Anthrax episodes in the Pentagon, 

our mailbox has been closed. See our temporary address at

 the end of this newsletter.
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Annual Awards Programs Announced


Its time to announce our annual awards programs and solicit participation and nominations from all of our members. Promoting our patriotic ideals and developing an awareness of service to our country are the desired outcomes of these programs. Details of each of our annual programs are announced below and throughout this issue:


Youth essay contest: This contest is open to all students between the ages of 13 and 21. This year’s essay theme is:  “What being an American Patriot means in today’s world?” Essays must be submitted by September 1st of 2003. They must be at least 400 words in length. Competition is open to any student. Winners will receive a minimum grant of $400, a certificate and letter from our Association. Runners-up will receive at least a $200 award.





George Stapleton Senior Patriotic Poster Competitiion:  This competition is open to students between the ages of 13 and 21 inclusive. It is partially endowed by the family of SGM George Stapleton, NGOB member on behalf of their father, George Stapleton, Sr. The theme of the poster is: “American Pride”. Posters, drawings or sketches must have a patriotic theme. They may be mailed, or downloaded via the Internet to � HYPERLINK "mailto:NGOB1@aol.com" ��NGOB1@aol.com�. Submissions must be received by August 1st, 2003. A minimum of $400.00 award will be presented to the winner. Smaller awards will be made to runners-up depending on participation.





Youth Volunteer Award:   Special monetary awards and certificates will be presented during the year to deserving youths who donate their time and efforts to the local community. Members who know a young person (between age 12 and 16) who perform worthy acts of a charitable nature, should submit a recommendation (handwritten or typed) for award to us.   Awards are generally in the amount of $100.00.


Greetings from Rusty Drumm, SFC, retired.


  After 20 years in the service I never thought that I would end up being a vendor doing business with the people I’ve known for so many years.  I and Tom Angel, an Air Force veteran, are partners in Rainy Day Ventures. We are a small family owned business located in Kent, Washington. Our only product is One Set Price Calling Cards. Because we only carry one product we wanted to make sure it was the best. The name says it all “One Set Price”, No Access Fees, No Connection Fees and No Surcharges. At 4.9 cents per minute on recharges and 6 second billing increments we are one of the most reasonably priced cards on the market. 





We waive the $10 membership fee on every card and personalize every order to your satisfaction. The front of the card is yours to do with as you please. Any graphics can be added to make this “your” card. We can do all the work on the graphics or you can submit something of your own.





Customer satisfaction is never a problem with a 24 hr / 7 day a week 1-800 number for any questions. We also have the Call Tracker Website where you can check the location and duration of all calls made using your card, the user Id and password are right on the card.





The company owners are both military veterans so we have put together a special pricing package for those that risk their lives in defense of our country. We are both proud and happy to support our military men and women in any way we can.


USES


Calling cards are a great way to say “Thanks for ……”


Reenlisting


Doing a great job


Using your services


Becoming a member of your organization 


or 1,000 other reasons. 





Be sure to read about our Rewards Program. This is one of the few products on the market today which can eventually pay for itself.





Browse our website for more information or email us with any questions. We look forward to providing you the best product and service. 





Rusty A. Drumm


SFC, US Army


Retired


� HYPERLINK "http://www.rainydayventures.com" ��www.rainydayventures.com�


rainyday@rainydayventures.com



























































   


    


 








E-4 Housing Allowance – A Prime Remote  – Adds coverage for family members.





Tricare Prime – Eliminates co-payments for all active duty family 


members.





Tricare Standard and Tricare Extra – Would reduce catastrophic 


cap to $3,000. 





Tricare Senior Pharmacy – Would restore pharmacy access to all 


Medicare-eligible military retirees.





Tricare Senior Prime, Tricare Senior Supplement, and Federal 


Employees Health Benefits Program (for military)  – Would 


extend these test programs.





2. Kosovo Campaign Medal on Tap


President Clinton has approved the Kosovo Campaign Medal for 


service members who participated in or directly supported the 


following Kosovo operations: Allied Force, Joint Guardian, 


Allied Harbor, Sustain Hope/Shining Hope, Noble Anvil, or 


Kosovo Task Force Hawk, Task Force Saber, or Task Force Hunter 


within the Kosovo Air Campaign or Kosovo Defense Campaign 


area of eligibility. A member qualified via one campaign 


Would rate the KCM with one bronze star on the medal and 


Service ribbon, and would add a bronze star for each additional 


Campaign.





3. Army Enlisted Promotions Climbing


Over 4,800 enlisted soldiers will advance in rank June 1, 


According to promotion figures just released. That is 300 more 


Than were promoted in May, and the highest monthly total since 


March 1999. Promotions to staff sergeant saw the largest 


increase over May, at 1,400. Of those, 449 came from the 


secondary zone of consideration. The large number of new 


staff sergeants created a "pull through" effect of empty 


sergeants’ slots, said a spokesman from the Pentagon’s military 


personnel office. Thus, 2,419 soldiers, including 649 from 


the secondary zone, will pin on sergeant rank, out of over 


9,600 eligible corporals and specialists. Officials also said 


to expect 39 new sergeants major, 195 new master sergeants 


and 765 new sergeants first class.  





4. Navy Fixes Dual Ribbon Glitch


A December policy change authorized sailors serving on 


overseas homeported ships or with Fleet Marine Force commands 


to earn both the Overseas Service Ribbon and the Sea Service 


Deployment Ribbon. The directive unfortunately required a 


90-day deployment to qualify for the SSDR. Forward-deployed 


forces usually don't make such deployments because they are 


already overseas when they deploy. A fleetwide message has 


corrected this by reverting them to the previous standard 


of 12 months accumulated sea duty. Master Chief Petty 


Officer of the Navy Jim Herdt, said: "There was never any 


intention of making it tougher for them to achieve either 


award, but unfortunately the previous change back in 


December inadvertently did just that.” Sailors assigned to 


Marine Corps commands must follow the criteria set by 


their respective Marine Corps command.                             





5. Air Force Posts Critical NCO Shortages


The Air Force has announced its latest Chronic Critical 


Shortage skills list, giving enlisted members in 19 


specialties a promotion advantage. The CCS is designed to 


help reduce staff, technical and master sergeant shortages 


in certain skills by giving airmen eligible for promotion 


to these grades a promotion advantage. Members in CCS 


skills are promoted at 1.2 times the Air Force average, 


said a personnel spokesman.  For example, if the average 


for a promotion cycle is 15 percent, then CCS skills are 


promoted at an 18 percent rate. Here are the identified 


critical skills: 1A3X1 -- Airborne Communications Systems 


1A4X1X -- Airborne Battle Management Systems/Weapons 


Directors (*) 1C1X1 -- Air Traffic Control 1C2X1 -- Combat 


Control 1C3X1 -- Command Post 1C4X1 -- Tactical Air Command 


and Control 1C6X1 -- Space Systems Operations 1N0X1 – 


Intelligence Applications 1N1X1 -- Imagery Analysis 


1N3XXX -- Cryptologic Linguists (*) 1N4X1 -- Signals 


Intelligence Analysis 1N5X1 -- Electronic Signals 


Intelligence Exploitation 1T2X1 -- Pararescue 1W0X1X – 


Weather/Weather Forecaster (*) 2A1X4 -- Airborne 


Surveillance Radar Systems 2A5X2 -- Helicopter Maintenance 


2A5X3C -- Bomber Avionic Systems (Comm, Nav, & Def 


Avionics) 2A6X1B -- Aerospace Propulsion 


(Turboprop/Turboshaft) 2A6X3 -- Aircrew Egress Systems 


Note:  (*) -- "X" as the last digit includes basic AFSC 


and suffixes.





6. Navy Seeking Enlisted Essays


The U.S. Naval Institute has begun its fifth annual Enlisted 


Essay Contest.  Active duty, reserve and retired enlisted 


personnel of any service and country may apply. Writers may 


address any subject related to military service. All 


entries must be postmarked on or before Sept. 1, said 


contest officials. The top three prizes are cash awards 


of $1,000, $750 and $500. The school said it might purchase 


other essays at standard rates for publication in its 


house organ Proceedings.  See the February 2000 issue of the 


magazine for the style and content of winning essays from 


1999. For more information, call (410) 295-1058.





7. Air Force Beefs Up Fitness Test


Effective July, the Air Force is expanding its annual cycle 


ergometry test to include muscular fitness assessments using 


push-ups and crunches for all members. Men and women must 


meet the same requirements for crunches within their age 


groups. The required number of push-ups are different for 


men and women, although both men and women will be required 


to do full "normal military pushups," says the Air Force. 


"Total physical fitness includes cardiovascular capacity, 


muscular strength and endurance, flexibility and body 


composition." said Air Force top general Michael E. Ryan.  


All members can expect a practice evaluation by June 30, 


2001, and  the Air Force will decide pass/fail standards 


by January 2002, said officials.





8. Legislation Seeks GI Bill Hike


This week the House passed a bill that would increase 


Montgomery GI Bill benefits from $536 a month for a 9-month 


term to $600, effective Oct. 1. The payment would rise to 


$720 a month in 2002. The increase comes after veterans 


groups lobbied to raise the current amount, about $4,824 a 


year, to meet rising college costs.





9. Coast Guard Offers Time Off


The Coast Guard now will let certain career-oriented officers 


and enlisteds leave active duty for up to two years, and 


return afterward if they are still qualified for active 


service. The program  will allow members to pursue growth 


or other opportunities outside the service, without the 


service permanently losing their experience. Members in 


critically short specialties or ratings “should not expect 


that their request for temporary separation will be 


automatically approved,” said the Coast Guard. Officer 


eligibility is limited to those who have served on active 


Coast Guard duty for five years without a break in service 


immediately preceding the effective separation date. 


Enlisted members must be career-oriented, serving as an 


E-4 or above, with more than six years of active duty 


Coast Guard service. Refer questions to COMDT (G-WPM-1) 


Lt. Cdr. Roger Mason, 1-202-267-1908.





10. Marines Seeking New Field Uniform


Marines could be wearing a new utility uniform by the end of 


2001. The new uniform would have to last longer, offer better 


camouflage, be warmer in the winter and cooler in the 


summer, have accessible pockets, and be affordable. The 


Corps might consider reversible utilities, with a woodland 


camouflage pattern on one side and a desert on the other. 


This could reduce the costs of the nearly 250,000 


utilities the Corps buys annually. The selection process 


begins in June, with a final review slated for fall, said 


Marine officials. Should the new uniform be more uniquely 


Marine that the present one? "Do I want people to be able 


to see Marines from a distance and know from the uniform 


that they are United States Marines? Absolutely," said 


top Marine general James L. Jones.





11. Navy E-8/E-9 Promotion Clues


The recent FY01 active duty E-8 board selected 13.01 percent 


for senior chief, and the FY01 E-9 board selected 17.7 


percent for master chief. Asked what it took to get promoted, 


Chief of Naval Personnel, Vice Adm. Norb Ryan Jr., ticked 


off the following factors: (1) at-sea time as a chief; (2) 


a warfare qualification for those who have gone to sea, 


such as Officer of the Deck, Junior Officer of the Deck, 


Tactical Action Officer, Combat Information Center Watch 


Officer, Engineering Officer of the Watch, Chief of the 


Watch, Safe For Flight and others; (3) Command-wide Fitness 


Report breakouts rather than departmental rankings; (4) 


documented leadership, with command-wide collateral duties 


weighing heavier than departmental duties, and (5) steady 


sea/shore rotations. Outside education could break a close 


tie between candidates, said the CNP.





12. First Female ANG 2-Star


The Army National Guard has its first female major general. 


The ANG describes Marianne Mathewson-Chapman, from the 


Florida Army National Guard, as "an accomplished nurse who 


is focusing her considerable energies on caring for older 


soldiers."





13. Vietnam: Remains of 6 Marines Coming Home


The Pentagon has announced that the remains of six Marines 


missing in action from the Vietnam War are being returned to 


the United States. They are Lance Cpl. Gregory S. Copenhaver, 


Port Deposit, Md.; Lance Cpl. Andres Garcia, Carlsbad, N.M.; 


Pfc. Walter Boyd, Norfolk, Va.; Pfc. Kelton R. Turner, Los 


Angeles, Calif., and two others whose names are being withheld 


at the request of their families. The Marines were part of a 


force dispatched on May 15, 1975, to rescue the crew of the 


SS Mayaguez, located at Koh (island) Tang, in the Gulf of 


Thailand. One of six Air Force helicopters came under heavy 


enemy fire as it approached, and crashed in the surf with 26 


men on board. Half were rescued at sea, leaving 13 


unaccounted for. With the accounting of these six Marines, 


2,022 Americans remain missing in action from the Vietnam War.  





14. DoD Child Care Declared National Model


Military families have the best center-based child care in 


America, according to a recent study. Nancy Duff Campbell, 


the study co-director, said the report shows how the military 


transformed a "seriously deficient" child care system into a 


national child care reform model. "More than 95 percent of 


the military child development centers are accredited by 


outside experts, compared to only 8 percent of civilian 


child care centers.” she said. Staff in military centers 


receive basic pre-service training, unlike those in 31 


states that require none. She noted that the Defense 


Department also uses subsidies and sliding fee schedules 


based on family income, making the average weekly fee paid 


by military families some 25 percent lower than that paid 


by civilian families.





15. National Moment of Remembrance


The National Moment of Remembrance calls for all Americans 


to stop at 3 p.m. local time on Memorial Day, May 29, and 


take one minute to think of the Americans who died to ensure 


freedom around the world. Event coordinator Carmella LaSpada 
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NGOB Association Update


By Jerry Pionk-Executive Director


The National Association of Recruiters and Career Counselors of the US Armed Forces, also known as the NGOB Association, begins its 7th year of recognized existence in 2003.  Our web-site (flaws and all is running at � HYPERLINK "http://www.ngob.net" ��www.ngob.net�). We are instituting new awards programs (see this page and inside) and expanding our scope of operations into the mainstream veterans activity community. We remain committed to spreading the word of recruiting and retaining a strong military. We also have a unique opportunity to be a link for all our members who remain in touch. There is work to be done on our data base. All members are asked to forward this newsletter to all members who may not be receiving it. This year’s priority will be to fix membership address data, issue new membership cards and bolster our programs- Jerry 



























































To flow text in parallel, display paragraph marks in your document. Click at the top of the page where you want the side-by-side columns to start, and press Enter twice. Click in the first paragraph mark on the page. On the Insert menu, click Text Box and drag on the page where you want the first column. Click Text Box again and then click and drag where you want the second column. Click in the last paragraph mark on the page, and press Ctrl + Enter to create a page break.


Repeat the process for each page that will contain side-by-side columns in your document and then return to the first text box you created. Click the text box on the left once to select it. Click your right mouse button and then click Create Text Box Link. The pointer becomes a pitcher. Click the text box on the left side of the second page to create a link. Create links for all text boxes within the same article on the left side of the document. Repeat the process for every text box in the right chain or article.


Pressing Enter twice at the top of each page will create an extra empty paragraph. This blank paragraph is useful if you want to insert text or graphics outside of the text boxes. You can delete the extra blank paragraph if you don't need it.


Copying linked text boxes


You can copy an article or a chain of text boxes that are linked together, to another document or to another location in the same document. To copy linked text boxes and the text they contain, you must copy all the linked text boxes in an article. Select the first text box in an article. Hold down Shift, and click each additional text boxes you want to copy. On the Edit menu, click Copy. Click where you want to copy the text boxes and then click Paste.


To copy some of the text from  an article, select the text you want to copy from the article and then copy it. Do not select the text box. You can paste text you’ve copied directly into your document, into another location within the same article, or into another article.(

















Order of Hans-Dale Announced


New Award named after deceased members will be our Association’s highest honor.





- Sergeant Major Dale Aberle, and Sergeant Major


 Hans Scharff were members of our Association who both


 passed away after succumbing to cancer while still on


 active duty. At the time of SGM Aberle’s death in 1995,


 Dale was the senior career counselor for III Corps and Fort 


Hood. A true believer in the friendship and good will of


our Association, Dale was looked on by those who knew


 him as a superb leader and mentor. Like Dale, Hans


 Scharff died of cancer in 1996. At the time of his death,


 Hans was the senior career counselor of USARPAC, 


 Hawaii. He also was an inspirational leader and loyal


 friend who mentored many of today’s leaders in our


 field.  





In memory of these two leaders and Retention Hall of Fame


 members, our Association has established the “Order of 


Hans- Dale” which will be our Association’s highest 


award. An artists rendition of the award is included at the


end of this newsletter. The medal will not be awarded


easily. The standards for the award are still being 


developed. Anyone will be able to nominate deserving


 members in good standing for this award. To be approved


 for the award, a special panel will review all nominees. A 


unanimous vote of the panel will be required to approve the


 award.  The award at a minimum will recognize:


Extremely high accomplishment in the field of recruiting and retention


Extraordinary moral courage in the face of great odds and opposition (for the force of good in the military and society).


Selfless service on behalf of others.





 The Order of Hans –Dale will not be awarded simply for popularity. We have the Order of Merit as a means to recognize deserving individuals who perform their duties in a superb manner. The Hans-Dale award will set the recipient apart. The award is a unique medallion with suspension ribbon and case and numbered certificate. Full nomination procedures will be announced later in the year when the panel has the chance to fully lay out the rules.  





Nominations for the Essay Contest, George Stapleton Poster Contest, Youth Volunteer Awards, the Veteran of the Year and Medal of Merit should be sent to:





NGOB Association 


13951 Ruler Court


Dale City, VA 22193














2002 Career Counselors of the Year Named.





The 2002 Career Counselors of the Year were named recently. The official award ceremony will be held in the Pentagon later this spring. The winners are:





SFC Shane A Wentz, AC Career Counselor of the Year (assigned to NETCOM/9th ASC)


SFC Mark D. Gearing, RC Career Counselor of the year (assigned to EUSA)





This honor qualifies the recipients to be listed on the Army Retention Hall of Fame plaque that hangs permanently in the Pentagon and can also be found on the NGOB web page. These two soldiers will also be awarded the NGOB Medal of Merit and a free membership in our Association at the official ceremony. 





2003 Veteran of the Year Nominees Sought


   - Nominations for the 2003 Veteran of the Year are solicited from all of our members. A complete list of previous winners of the Veteran of the Year award can be viewed at � HYPERLINK "http://www.ngob.net" ��www.ngob.net�. The nominee must be a living honorably discharged veteran of one of the United States Military Forces. The award is given annually to a veteran who exemplifies our Association’s tradition of giving back to the community- either through volunteer action or based on efforts that bolster the lives of military members, veterans or their families or positive awareness of military service at the National level.  The award will be presented by senior Association members during an appropriate ceremony later in the year. Nominations are due to NGOB Headquarters not later than June 1st, 2003. Nominations may be sent via regular mail or downloaded to � HYPERLINK "mailto:ngob1@aol.com" ��ngob1@aol.com�. Nominations should contain a complete biography of the individual and spell out exactly why the individual is worthy of recognition as Veteran of the Year.  





Announcements:


Medal of Merit:  The NGOB Medal of Merit provides an excellent method to acknowledge the contributions of individuals toward retention and recruiting efforts. The medallion is a copy of the 1988 Korea Olympic medal that commemorates the roots of our organization. You can obtain one for presentation, along with a certificate for $20.00. This price includes shipping and handling. Contact us at the web site (� HYPERLINK "http://www.ngob.net" ��www.ngob.net�) for more details. Paid up 3 year and life members automatically receive this award.








DIRECTORS LOCATOR 


SGM Tony Rose- Director of Retention Affairs. He can be reached at � HYPERLINK "mailto:Tony.Rose@hqda.army.mil" ��Tony.Rose@hqda.army.mil�. 


Retired SGM Sam Kanouse- Director, National Guard Affairs. He can be reached at;� HYPERLINK "mailto:Sgm79T@home.com" ��Sgm79T@home.com�.


Retired SGM Phil Michaud- Director, Reserve Affairs. He can be reached at: � HYPERLINK "mailto:michaudp@hoffman.army.mil" ��michaudp@hoffman.army.mil�.


Retired SGM Ron Houle- Director of Recruiting Affairs. Ron can be reached at; 703-695-3037


Retired SGM Frank Murtha- Director Veteran’s Affairs can be contacted at � HYPERLINK "mailto:VDMURT@aol.com" ��VDMURT@aol.com�


Retired MSG Linwood Smith- Director of Transition Affairs Linwood can be reached at  � HYPERLINK "mailto:SmithLJ3@state.gov" ��SmithLJ3@state.gov�





SGM George Taylor- Director of Awards Oversight Committee. George may be reached at: � HYPERLINK "mailto:gataylo@inscom.army.mil" ��gataylo@inscom.army.mil�





Announcements:


NEWS RELEASE from the United States Department of Defense


No. 623-02


(703) 697-5131(media)


IMMEDIATE RELEASE


December 12, 2002


(703) 428-0711(public/industry)





SUPPORT OUR TROOPS





        Thousands of Americans are again asking what they can do to show their support for servicemembers, especially those serving overseas in this time of war.  Below are Web sites for several organizations that are sponsoring programs for members of the Armed Forces overseas. While it would be inappropriate for the Department to endorse any specifically, servicemembers do value and appreciate such expressions of support:





        Donate a calling card to help keep servicemembers in touch with their families at Operation Uplink at http://www.operationuplink.org/





        Send a greeting via e-mail through Operation Dear Abby


at http://anyservicemember.navy.mil/ or http://www.OperationDearAbby.net





        Sign a virtual thank you card at the Defend America:


Web site at http://www.defendamerica.mil/nmam.html





        Make a donation to one of the military relief societies:


http://www.aerhq.org/links.htm:





        Army Emergency Relief at http://www.aerhq.org/


 Continued on page four (right column)


Continued from previous page:     


        Navy/Marine Relief Society at http://www.nmcrs.org/





        Air Force Aid Society at http://www.afas.org/    


        Coast Guard Mutual Assistance at http://www.cgmahq.org/





        Donate to "Operation USO Care Package" at  http://www.usometrodc.org/care.html





        Support the American Red Cross Armed Forces Emergency Services at http://www.redcross.org/services/afes/





        Volunteer at a VA Hospital: http://www.va.gov/vetsday/


to honor veterans who bore the lamp of freedom in past conflicts.


        Reach out to military families in your community, especially those with a loved one overseas.


        Please do not flood the military mail system with letters, cards, and gifts.  Due to security concerns and transportation constraints, the Department cannot accept items to be mailed to " Any Servicemember:


http://www.defenselink.mil/news/Nov2001/b11282001_bt603-01.html...”  Some people have tried to avoid this prohibition by sending large numbers of packages to an individual servicemember's address, which however well intentioned, clogs the mail and causes unnecessary delays.





        The support and generosity of the American people has touched the lives of many servicemembers, over 300,000 of whom are deployed overseas.





http://www.defenselink.mil/news/Dec2002/b12122002_bt632-02.html





-- News Releases: http://www.defenselink.mil/news/releases.html


-- DoD News: http://www.defenselink.mil/news/dodnews.html


-- Subscribe/Unsubscribe: http://www.defenselink.mil/news/dodnews.html#e-mail


-- Today in DoD: http://www.defenselink.mil/today





10.  How can I send a care package to the men and women of FUTURE OPS?





The general public can’t send care packages to deployed service members as they did during past conflicts.  Families and friends may still send packages to servicemembers if they have a name and address.  MPSA can’t provide names and addresses of service members. The USDA publishes guidance on food items recommended for care packages.  Also, care packages must comply with customs regulations for the country in which the service member is located.
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NGOB Affiliated Travel Site -This Site provides funds for our Youth Scholarship fund.





A new travel web site is available to anyone who desires to make his or her own flight, rail, and rental car and hotel reservations or book a cruise or vacation package. The site offers rates comparable to other national sites (such as expedia and travelocity). One advantage to this new site is that any profits or proceeds go directly to our Association. All profits will be used to fund our charitable activities. The site is located on the internet at � HYPERLINK "http://www.jerrypionk.For-Travel.net" ��www.jerrypionk.For-Travel.net� . The site is also available by clicking on the “Pionk Enterprises” link on the � HYPERLINK "http://www.ngob.net" ��www.ngob.net� Association home page. We eventually want to expand the site to offer NGOB package tours and special offers to our members. This is a new endeavor and we are learning as we go. Any suggestions are appreciated. Thanks, Jerry
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